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1.0 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

1.1 The main purpose of this report is to update members 
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2.0 INTRODUCTION 

2.1 The main purpose of this report is to update members on progress in relation 
to housing on the island of Ulva since the community buy out of the island by 
the North West Mull Community Woodland Company (NWMCWC) in 2018 

 

-



 

 
4.2 One of the key aims of the NWMCWC for Ulva is to repopulate the island from 5 

residents to 20 residents by 2028 initially through the renovation of the 6 existing 
properties on the island which is now complete. The population of Ulva is now 16. 
Work is ongoing with ACHA to look at the feasibility of building 5 new affordable 
houses on the island. In addition, outline planning permission has been obtained 
on 5 other plots, 2 of which will be marketed for sale in the next couple of months. 
It is recognised by NWMCWC that significant new housing developments will 
represent a challenge to the existing infrastructure not least the water supply. 



 

envisaged in the island’s Masterplan. This will involve recommissioning the 
reservoir, upgrading/replacing the treatment unit, laying a new higher capacity 
pipe network, providing connections to existing houses and pre-installation of 
connections at all future development locations. To date work on 
recommissioning the reservoir has been completed. The priority now is to install 
a new treatment system to provide assurance of an effective, future-proofed 
quality of supply in line with the social and economic development objectives 
for the island. 

 
5.5 The request from the Strategic Housing Fund is a grant of up to £80,000 to 

construct a new water treatment unit.  This grant is only for the creation of 
essential infrastructure work it will not fund housing construction.  It is 
important to note that any future delivery of affordable housing is likely to 
require as a minimum Strategic Housing Fund grant allocation of £12,000 per 
unit as is standard.  Moreover, given the increasingly high development costs 
experienced in remote rural areas, there may be the potential of additional 
requests for grant funding. 

 
5.6 Members should also note that due to the increasing population on Ulva, 

there is an associated increase in the demand for public service provision, 
such as refuse collection.  Such issues will be addressed separately from this 
report.    

 
5.7 Officers are undertaking an assessment in regard to subsidy control issues and 

this will be completed and issues addressed prior to issuing any third party grant 
approved by this paper.    

 
 

6.0 CONCLUSION 

6.1 This report provides the detail of the progress made by NWMCWC since the 
community buy out of the island in 2018 and also provides detail of infrastructure 
improvements required to build on the positive re population work already 
carried out. The provision of infrastructure to enable the delivery of affordable 
houses in remote rural and island areas of Argyll is essential to the economic 
objectives of the Council.  

 
 
7.0 IMPLICATIONS 

7.1 Policy - Complies with the objectives of the Local Housing Strategy. 
 
7.2 Financial - £80,000 will be required from the Strategic Housing Fund. 
 
7.3  Legal – The Council has a statutory duty to deliver statutory housing functions. 
 
7.4  HR – None. 
 

 7.5  Equalities (Fairer Scotland Duty): Positive in terms of delivering infrastructure 
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